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APPROVAL OF AMENDMENT TO RIGHT OF WAY AGREEMENT – RELOCATION OF EASEMENT  

A Recommendation

Introduction

The Board of Trustees, at its meeting on May 22, 1980, authorized the President to grant Consumers Energy Company, Detroit Edison Company and Michigan Bell Telephone Company appropriate easements to install and maintain gas, electric, and telephone services to the Oakland University Married Housing project, subject to the review and approval of the university’s general counsel.  A Right of Way Agreement was subsequently granted and recorded with the Oakland County Registrar of Deeds.

During the current construction of the new Student Apartment project, excavation for the storm water detention basin revealed the possible need to re-route utility lines previously intended to remain undisturbed.  It was confirmed as recently as last week that the utilities will, indeed, need to be relocated.  Further, the relocation needs to be made immediately to avoid a delay for the student apartment contractor, which could result in delay cost and/or impact timely construction completion.  The re-routing of the utilities will require the existing Right of Way Agreement to be amended, revising the legal description to reflect the new routing location.

The cost of this utilities relocation work is included in the Student Apartment project budget, and will be performed by Detroit Edison Company.

Attachment

Attachment A – Existing/Amended Easement Locations

Recommendation


RESOLVED, that the Vice President for Finance and Administration be authorized to amend the Right of Way Agreement to accommodate re-routing of the existing utilities, and be it further
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RESOLVED, that the amended Right of Way Agreement shall be reviewed and approved by the Office of the General Counsel prior to execution, and shall be in compliance with the law and university policies and regulations and shall conform to the legal standards and policies of the Board of Trustees

Submitted to the President

on __________________, 2001 by

____________________________

Lynne C. Schaefer

Vice President for Finance and Administration

and Treasurer to the Board of Trustees

Recommended on ______________, 2001

to the Board for approval by

____________________________

Gary D. Russi

President

